
 
10 APRIL 2025 
 
ESKOM-MEDUPI FOOD PARCELS HANDOVER 
 
 
On 10 April 2025, Lephalale Local Municipality, represented by Ward Councillors Cllr 
Lesibana Monare and Cllr William Motlokwa, collaborated with Eskom-Medupi and 
the Department of Social Development for a community outreach initiative in 
Marapong township.  
 
The outreach program initiative consisted of providing food parcels to designated 
beneficiaries residing in child-headed households.  
 
Cllr Monare expressed gratitude to Eskom for the initiative, noting that this 
community-focused effort underscores the significance of cooperation between local 
government and key partners such as Eskom-Medupi, as they join forces to deliver 
vital services and assistance to those who require it.  
 
The event held at the Marapong Library was attended by officials from Eskom 
Medupi, municipal officials, and representatives from the Department of Social 
Development.  
 
Mr. Rofhiwa Nemutandani from Eskom stated that this initiative seeks to reduce 
hunger, provide joy and hope to those in greatest need, and also to demonstrate 
kindness and compassion to families requiring support.  
 
Eskom collaborated with the Department of Social Development to identify 
vulnerable households in need of support. This collaboration sought to guarantee 
that deserving orphaned and child-led households received support from the food 
parcel program. 
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